MINUTES OF LEAMINGTON & DISTRICT CHESS LEAGUE

held on Tuesday June 7th 2016 at Leamington Chess Club

Attendees:- Kevin Bowman, Abbie Stevens (Daventry); Peter Stiff, Marek Zawazki (Stratford); Alan Lloyd (Olton); Mike Harding (Rugby); John Green , Nigel Byrne (Solihull); Gordon Christie (Shirley& Withall); Steve Rumsby (Banbury); Mark Page, Dave Shurrock , Ben Graff, Mike Johnson (Kenilworth); Peter Leggett, Jason Madden, Rob Mantell, Tom Darling , Olaleye Oladejo, Josh Altamura, Nigel Morris (Leamington).

Apologies for absence were received from Robert and Richard Reynolds  and Gilbert Csecs.

The acting chairman (Ben Graff) opened with comments:-

· thanks to the Leamington club for hosting the AGM

· thanks to the attendees for coming

· congratulations to Solihull A for winning division 1

· congratulations to Ola on winning the individual open

He also observed that there is a need to appoint a deputy chair to avoid the situation when the previous chair (Joshua Pink) left mid-way through the season.

Committee meetings would be used as a bridge between clubs and to resolve  problems .

He also outlined proposed rule changes regarding player eligibility for clubs with more than one team in the same division; and review the 10 day notice rule regarding cancellations. 

In response to J.Altamura there was no specific rules regarding ungraded players.

The meeting moved onto a key element of the proceedings – protection of children and vulnerable adults.

Ben summarised it by mentioning the three key elements:-

· becoming  aware of an issue and the need to report it

· a risk assessment by clubs to mitigate a risk

· make the policy visible on the website.

Many attendees spoke about the policy. Leamington (OO) suggested that a responsible adult should be in attendance but this was a problem in away games where the adult may be playing. John Green said that he has a junior club and insists that parents stay in attendance.  There was a view that the away team could inform the home club that a young person was playing and that the home club need to be aware of this. However, it was recognised that the clubs and parents are ultimately responsible and the onus is on the Clubs to manage their risks – albeit very much within the framework set out by the ECF child protection policy. Hence whilst it was agreed that if Clubs had put in place measures that might constitute good practice, these would be shared amongst the clubs if that was helpful, ultimately the League itself could not mandate anything beyond the adoption of the new ECF policy.  The League itself has no insurance or training in child protection but would clearly provide a link to the relevant experts if concerns arose within Clubs.

The AGM voted to adopt the ECF child protection policy.

The treasurer’s report was given in his absence. The current balance is £948 as at March 31st 2016.  There would be no change in league fees and will remain at £3 per board .

Jason commented that this years trophy costs were about £150. This was more than last year due to the need to repair some trophies which had come back damaged. Mark Page said that surely clubs should pay for that damage.

The rapid play accounts were also presented (balance £576) but obviously there had been no activity. It was suggested that if anyone was prepared to run it then they should come forward. The names of Alex H and Ed Goodwin (who helped stage the Warwickshire Open ) could be considered but in any case it is too late for this year. 

Jason said that the Jamboree had once again been a very successful opening to the season with 24 players taking part. The league had provided food.  Jason said that he always tries to get trophies back in time and would like them back by end of March but it proves impossible . The Stanley Gibbins trophy was irreplaceable and given that it has a value around £800 it was felt that it should remain in safe-keeping and the winner given a plaque instead.

The lightning tournament  results were on the website and Solihull were thanked for staging the event.

The grader reported that there had been no queries resulting from the submission of 1st half year results but there were a few instances where players had not got ECF membership. The meeting thought that the league had never been billed for game fee and Gordon felt we were not likely to be.

Gordon (ECF representative) said that he didn’t have a report and he had not been to any meetings although he did say there was  a view that the ECF should offset membership increases from reserve funds.
Fixture Secretary's Report 
Generally speaking everything went OK. 

There were about the same number of defaults as last year :- 

11 in Division 1 (inc 1 match default), 

1 in Division 2, 

9 in Division 3 and 

3 in Division 4 

Solihull A were clear winners in Divsion 1, Solihull B won Division 2 on the last match, Banbury C was leading Division 3 up to their last match when they only needed to draw. However, they lost and so ended up on equal match and game points with Leamington C. Leamington D just edged Solihull F to win Division 4. 

In the KO cups, Kenilworth outplayed Banbury in the final, Leamington just edged the win in the U700 against Banbury, and Leamington beat Solihull in the U120 .

Best Game Prize 

Phil Holt wrote:- 

A nice couple of games from Paul Davies, especially the pleasing blitz kingside attack against Dez Rudge. 

Also some good play from Ben Graff, showing persistence in a positional struggle against Colin Searle and tactical awareness in his defeat of Neil Clarke. 

Richard McNally's complete demolition of Ray Carpenter's Sicilian was very entertaining, but the award goes for his win against Mike Donnelly. 

A superbly played positional attack, ripping open the black kingside and not allowing a shred of counterplay - a very instructive game. 

Well played Richard! 
Stanley Gibbins Trophy 

There were some impressive scores here. 

In equal third place were Mark Page, Ray Carpenter, and John Freeman all on 73%. 

In second place was Iain Brodie on 77% (8.5/11), but first was 

Bogdan Boraciu on 84.6% (11/13) 
The presentation of trophies took place.

Solihull said that Richard Weaving would be able to judge next years best game prize. 

Daventry apologised for withdrawing their ‘B’ team. Stratford E confirmed that they are withdrawing for the 2016/17 season.

Steve presented his view of the league formation next season and it would be 8, 8,7,8 set up. 
Rule Changes
Due to the confusion and scope for unsporting tactics it was decided that rule 21 be dropped (teams in the same division). Instead rule 20 would be adopted with slightly amended wording by replacing the concept of teams in higher or lower division by the term ‘heirarchic’ to reflect the A, B, C,.. etc hierarchy. Mark Page thought that a player could probably play 28 times (playing 14 times in one team and 14 times on bottom board in the next higher hierarchic team. 

The meeting accepted the rule change but with a few abstensions.
Election of Officers
Chairman – Ben Graff

Deputy Chairman  - Jason Madden

Secretary  - Mike Johnson

 Treasurer – Gilbert Cescs

ECF representative – Gordon Christie

Grading Officer – Mike Johnson

Congress Director – Left vacant but Mark Page said the names of Alex H and Ed Goodwin (who helped stage the Warwickshire Open ) could be considered but in any case it is too late for this year.

Competition Secretary – Jason Madden

Jamboree – Jason Madden

Lightning Tournament – Richard and Rob Reynolds 

Fixture Secretary – Steve Rumbsy

Trophies Officer – Jason Madden
Any Other Business
Steve said that he wanted to update some of the KO cup rules and Gordon asked that there should be more clarification of time controls that could be used in regard of digital clock (i.e increments).

Mark Page referred to the 10-day notice ruling which seemed to be arbitrarily employed in the Solihull B v Kenilworth B and Solihull A v Banbury A match. 

Ben explained that the 10-day rule still holds and now there is a committee process in place that can resolve such situations.

Mike explained that he had been in touch with John Green to re-arrange the Solihull ‘B’ v Kenilworth ‘B’ match but it proved difficult to find a suitable date until May 11th.  John reiterated that Solihull will always try to oblige requests for postponement.

The meeting closed at 9.50pm.

